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The Year –End Letter (2011-2012) from the Principal
Dear Parents/ Guardians

The Academic Year 2011-2012 has come to an end. A year has suddenly passed by, children have grown and matured with new attitudes and ideals. They will now look forward to the imminent dawn of the new Academic year with fresh hopes as well as expectations. And for us parents and teachers, our children are our hopes and expectations.

When you get this letter in your hand, please read it and let everyone else in the family read it!

Some of our guardians and students have been associated with IVWS for four years. Whatever might be the duration of our association, we felt we belonged to a family. You have gone out of your way to support us and we have tried to do the best for your children. We have walked hand in hand and tried to overcome problems and find solutions. In our endeavour and over-enthusiasm to help, mistakes have been made and lessons have been learnt.
As the new academic year 2012-13 begins on 4th April our effort and energy should be directed to the sound formation of our children. For this it’s important for all of us and our children to understand, “Success should not go to our head and failure should not go to our hearts”.

LOOKING BACK & FORWARD :

· Within a short span of four years IVWS has grown and established an identity and character.
· Our school is affiliated to CBSE (Cl X) and we are taking necessary steps to upgrade the school to Cl XI & XII.

· Every effort is being made to help the children to live and learn in a friendly atmosphere, teaching them to have self-belief, determination and a character that will take them to a successful arena.
· Through multiple activities, cultural functions, sports & games, our children are growing in confidence and in skill.
· The school building itself has been expanded and more facilities are added.

· More teachers who are qualified & experienced have joined to strengthen academics.

· A very good number of students have been participating in Inter National Olympiads and they have been doing well.

It’s a matter of great joy and pride that Gourav Kumar and Dwaipayan Guha of Grade V and  Rounak Halder of VI have achieved 1st, 3rd & 11th rank respectively at the state level in English Olympiad held during 2011-12 academic year.
· As we go forward, I’m sure more and more students will participate in the Olympiads and begin to perform well and thus gain experience and confidence to face bigger challenges.
	PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE FOLLOWING POINTS AND FOLLOW IT UP.


· Many are under the impression that formative assessments consist of written tests. However the fact is that the written test is only a fraction of the whole thing which consists of tools like project works, quizzes, presentation, skits, debates, experiments, written tests etc. Secondly it should be understood that only 30% of the termly assessments is considered while awarding the grade. So it’s important that children participate in all co-curricular activities and follow up the lessons on a daily basis.
· On second and fourth Saturdays of the month there will be school for the students of Grade II to V. Special classes will also be held for students of Grade VI to X (Only for those who need improvement).

· Please visit the CBSE website – www.cbse.nic.in to see how Grade IX & X can improve / jump the grade of academic performance by being more disciplined and co-operative.

· May I request the students and guardians to take more care about the school uniform, neatness, proper shoes and socks, haircut, nails etc. Though it’s good to have uniform socks you may purchase white socks of your choice from the shop you prefer.
· From April 2012, students of Grade I to X will have coloured T Shirts and trousers for P.T. & Games and Yoga classes. Please keep one set only for the Yoga classes.

· Students are expected not to visit any Malls / Markets etc. wearing the school uniform. The co-operation of parents is solicited in this matter.
· Parents are requested not to come to take children home after half day class. Permission will not be granted. Exceptions are made if a child falls ill in school and the guardians are called.

· Some children remain absent from school without any information for a number of days. You are reminded that anyone who remains absent from school without taking prior permission for more than 10 working days, will have their name struck off the register.
· As per strict instructions from CBSE department students are not allowed to carry mobile phones, ipad, camera, etc to school. Such items if confiscated, will not be returned.
· Please visit our school website for latest information, events etc. www.ivws.org.

· If parents / guardians want your wards to be let off at the dropping point without any escort, please give us the permission in writing. However, if any escort comes to pick the child, he / she should produce the escort card.

· We have made a calculation of the distance from school to some points of pick up (school transport) especially of 3 km & 5 km. Please contact the office for details. This has been done to avoid any dispute.

· Instructions regarding the sale of books, exercise books payment of session charges etc. are attached with this letter. Please try to get things done on the specified dates.

Let me conclude by soliciting your continued support and co-operation in carrying forward the great responsibility of your children’s formation. Looking forward to meet and interact with you during the new academic year.

With Warm Regards
___________________

     Joseph Mathew

     Principal,  Indus Valley World School.

